Council Chambers June 24, 2025
Vigo County Government Center
Terre Haute, Indiana

Present: Mark Clinkenbeard, Mike Morris, Chris Switzer

Others present: Attorney Terry Modesitt, Auditor Larry Hutchings, Chief Deputy Auditor Morgan Elkins,
Bob Rhodes, Joni Wise, Kevin Gardner, Christina Patterson, Kara Wright, Diana Smith, Jordynne Gackle,
Larry Robbins, Bruce Allen, Devan Gackle, Norm Loudermilk.

Pledge of Allegiance. Mark Clinkenbeard called the meeting to order at 9:00a.m.

Review of minutes/claims. Auditor Larry Hutchings presented the Board with the minutes from the June
17, 2025 Meeting for approval. Mike Morris made a motion to approve the June 17, 2025 Meeting
minutes as presented. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. With a voice vote of 3-0 the motion was
passed.

Larry presented the payroll docket dated June 13, 2025 through June 20, 2025 in the amount of
$1,139,279.38 was presented to the Board. Mike Morris made a motion to approve the claims docket
dated June 13, 2025 through June 20, 2025 in the amount of $1,139,279.38. Chris Switzer seconded the
motion. The motion passed upon a 3-0 vocal vote.

Larry then presented the claims docket dated June 13, 2025 through June 20, 2025 in the amount of
$80,439,337.09. Larry explained the amount was large due to the income tax settlement being disbursed
to local townships, towns and cities, and school districts. Chris Switzer noted the city of Terre Haute was
getting approximately $16.3 million, Vigo County School Corporation was getting approximately $23.4
Million, Vigo County Government was getting approximately $21.4 Million, and the rest of the amount was
for fire districts, townships, and towns. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the claims docket dated
June 13, 2025 through June 20, 2025 in the amount of $80,439,337.09. Mike Morris seconded the
motion. The motion was approved with a 3-0 vote.

Public Comments
There were none.
Comments or other business from Commissioners or other Elected Officials.

Mike Morris asked Larry Robbins to provide an update on various road projects throughout the county.
Larry said all roads were opened by Thursday the previous week after a destructive storm. He said
cleanup efforts were still underway. Larry said he sent several employees to training provided by Duke
Energy. He provided brief updates on various projects throughout the county.

There was brief discussion between the Commissioners about a previous school board meeting and a
plan for the future of the School Corporation.

Joni Wise gave an update on a meeting she attended related to renovating the riverfront and she shared
efforts, ideas, and possible local applications from the meeting.



The meeting was recessed at 9:09 a.m.
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